

Canton Professional Educators' Association

1327 Market Avenue, N. Canton, Ohio 44714

Chair Lehner and Members of the Committee,

This testimony is in support of House Bill 154. The community of Canton, Ohio and Stark County fully stand behind the House version of this bill, as currently written. All community stakeholders appreciate the opportunity this legislation provides to retain local control of school districts. The opportunity to craft a district specific improvement plan is one that is not taken lightly. Local control ensures all stakeholders have a place at the table and a voice in the process. In the city of Canton, specifically, we have great economic upturn within our grasp. Johnson Controls Hall of Fame Village, Centennial Plaza, and a revitalized downtown area with a thriving Arts District are three premier examples of current and future economic development.

Current legislation, in the form of House Bill 70, poses an imminent and direct threat to these initiatives. The school system is an engine for workforce development; HB 70 threatens workforce development and, inturn, the growth of students and Canton as a whole. House Bill 70 has been an abysmal failure. This legislation is divisive, does not foster trust, and promotes negative perceptions of our great community. Academic Distress Commissions (ADCs), as a result of House Bill 70, create conditions that are not best for students. State takeovers ignore the premise that solutions to strengthening academic achievement fall upon the shoulders of vested stakeholders. It is not controversial to say there is a better alternative to House Bill 70.

House Bill 154 is the common sense solution. It has passed 83-12 in the House of Representatives. The bill provides opportunity for local stakeholders to marshal resources, creating a plan that provides best practices going forward. Those at the state level, in conjunction with local leaders, must work together as one team with one goal as outlined in House Bill 154. This legislation is the starting point to address root causes of many educational issues including an ambiguous state report card and fluctuating graduation requirements.

Research shows that complex problems require complex solutions. Local control is a part of that solution. Those who have signed this letter show their support for House Bill 154 as this legislation provides accountability while advocating for local control. House Bill 154 keeps the best interest of all stakeholders in mind, especially students of affected school districts. Join us in providing the best outcome for all students, citizens of Canton, and residents of Ohio. Thank you.

With my testimony you will find the names of supporters of this position who signed onto a letter expressing these same sentiments. I'd be happy to answer questions at this time.

Polert F Belde.
Robert F Belde.

Robert F. Reiden Chairman & CEO

Belden Brick Company

Thomas M. Bernabei

Mayor

City of Canton

Joe Chaddock

Superintendent

Stark Educational Service Center

Rich Derosiers
Executive Editor

Canton Repository

Sam Ferruccio

Chairman

Stark County Democratic Party

Dr. Jeffry Graffam

Incoming Superintendent

Canton City Schools



Robb Hankins

President and CEO

ArtsinStark

Keith Hochadel

President and CEO

CommQuest

fara M. Jones

Dr. Para Jones

President

Stark State College

Dr. David King

President

Malone University

Dave Kirven

Business Manager

Repol O. Len

Plumbers and Pipefitters Local Union 94

Ralph Lee

Chief Human Resource Office

Kenan Advantage Group

Barbara Maceyak Barbra Maceyak

Interim Superintendent

Canton City School District

Geoff Nicely

Chief Operating Office

R.G. Smith Company

Assistant Superintendent

Stark Educational Service Center

Paul Palomba

President

Canton Professional Educators' Association

Jim Porter Publisher

Canton Repository

President

Stark Education Partnership

Rodney Reasonover

CEO

Stark County Community Action Agency

Eric Resnick

Vice President

Canton City Schools Board of Education

President

Canton City Schools Board of Education

Daniel Sciury, President

Hall of Fame Council AFL-CIO

Bill Sherer

President

Canton City Council

Tim Shetzer

CEO

YMCA of Central Stark County

Lynne Watson

Vice-President

Canton Professional Educators' Association